Supervisor Kelly Long

Chair of the Board

Ventura County Board of Supervisors
1203 Flynn Road, Suite 220
Camarillo, CA 93012

May 13, 2024

Honorable Chair of the Board,

| am writing on behalf of the 1100 Catholic Christian mothers in our organization. The month of
June is a very special month for Catholic Christians. It is a month dedicated to the Sacred Heart
of Jesus. Our group requests, in recognition of the month of June being dedicated to the Sacred
Heart of Jesus, that your Board pass a resolution directing that a flag commemorating the
Sacred Heart of Jesus be flown at the Government Center main flagpole during the month of
June. We have observed in the past that your board has directed other flags be flown from the
Government Center flagpole and respectfully request, as a sign of equity and inclusion that your
board direct this action. Our group is willing and able to pay for the cost of the flag. If your
board directs this action be taken at other county buildings, we’d be willing to pay for additional
flags as well.

If you have any guestions, our POC is Anna Murphy and can be reached at 805-218-3093.
Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,

Anna Murphy

CC: Matt LeVere Supervisor District 1
Jeff Gorell Supervisor District 2
Janice Parvin Supervisor District 4
Vianey Lopez Supervisor District 5

Sevet Johnson CEO County of Ventura



